
EYE & DUNSDEN PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting held on November 20th at 7.45pm, 2018 at Dunsden Village Hall
Present Cllrs David Woodward, Richard Berkley, Naomi Baylis, David Bartholomew (OCC) and Paul Harrison (SODC)
142/18 Apologies for absence Ian Pringle, Clive Leeke 
143/18 Declarations of interest None
144/18 Minutes of the last meeting The minutes from the meeting on Tuesday 16th October 2018 were adopted. Adoption was proposed by David Woodward and seconded by Richard Berkley. 
145/18 Matters arising from the minutes 
139.03/18 The War Memorial restoration had settled and a small crack needed attention. The Clerk will thank the company who promptly returned before a Remembrance Service. (Clerk to action)
146/18 County Councillor's report Cllr Bartholomew reported that a) OCC put an extra £10m into road repairs both larger projects and small-scale work. The number of completed defect repairs between January and September this year is 35,127 b) OCC is committed to keeping the network of major roads free from ice. Live updates regarding salting/gritting can be found here: https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/residents/roads-and-transport/street-maintenance-z/salting-and-snow-clearance Details about how community groups can request salt bins can be found here: https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/residents/roads-and-transport/street-maintenance-z/salt-and-grit-bins c) plans to completely overhaul the CC have been agreed meaning a major investment in digital technology to improve customer service and reduce running costs d) Rogue traders and aggressive doorstep sellers were targeted during October by OCC Trading Standards aiming to protect residents and businesses. Those who suspect someone of being a rogue trader, or find themselves accosted by uninvited doorstep sellers should contact the Citizens Advice Consumer Helpline on 03454 040506 e) The Govt Gigabit Broadband Scheme launched at the end of March 2018 and will run until March 2021 or until all funding has been allocated. Vouchers, provide a one-off contribution to subsidise the installation cost of gigabit-capable infrastructure f) Carers and workers in social care settings can present their ID badge to a pharmacist or GP surgery to obtain a free flu jab g) in future CC wants to talk to people to help shape plans and hear local voices so there will be a town and parish liaison event on Thurs 17th Jan 2019 at Sonning Common Village Hall from 2pm - 5pm. Round table discussions will follow a short presentation. Please register at townparishevents@oxfordshire.gov.uk h) the Caversham Quarry Liaison group met on Thurs 18th Oct. See under Minerals below i) he will be attending the Reading Area Transport Forum on 27th Nov and the 3rd bridge is an agenda item j) the Environment Agency is holding a drop-in session about proposed flood defence measures in Caversham on 6th December between 2.30pm to 7.30pm at Caversham Baptist Church. Councillors and public will have the opportunity to discuss their concerns these measures will worsen flooding in Sonning Eye and Playhatch and councillors will request a site meeting regarding dredging Berry Brook k) The PC was reminded about the priority highways grant fund. The PC awaits a quotation.
147/18 District Councillor’s Report Councillor Harrison reported that a) a renewable energy workshop was taking place on Nov 21st b) it is only necessary to have a 3-yr land supply until the completion of the Joint Statutory Spatial Plan c) Business Award nominations will continue to be accepted into the New Year d) residents and businesses can apply for the Govt’s gigabit scheme supporting communities to achieve a better internet connection. To check eligibility, go to gigabitvoucher.culture.gov.uk e) a councillor community grant up to £5000 is available but applications must be submitted by 17th Dec. f) parishes where development takes place will only receive 15% of CIL funds unless they have a neighbourhood plan when it will be 25% g) Car parking in Henley will be free on Tuesdays from 4th December up to Christmas.
148/18 Public Question Time/Correspondence No public presence. The Clerk had been informed that the Clerk of the Robert Palmer Almshouse Charity had changed to Mrs Pavla Perry of 3 High Street Sonning RG4 6UP. David Woodward was confirmed as the official PC representative of the charity.
149/18 Financial Position   
149.01/18 The financial situation had been previously circulated. 
149.02/18 The November accounts were presented for payment. Cheques to the value of £2,205.27 were agreed. Richard Berkley proposed the accounts be paid. This was seconded by Naomi Baylis.  One cheque will be countersigned by Ian Pringle. All agreed.  (Clerk to action)
149.03/18 The Clerk had sent out notes prior to the meeting and the budget figures were discussed. The precept was raised last year due to the expectation of significant costs related to opposing the Gladman development. This year it was decided that the precept could be lowered and a precept of £15,500 will be requested. All agreed. (Clerk to action)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
150/18 Planning Matters  
New Applications 

P18/S3400/HH Installation of free-standing greenhouse. The Homestead Sonning Eye RG4 6TN A working party recommended this for approval.

P18/0940/DA Appeal: Without planning permission, the material change of use of the Land from agriculture to use as a car park. Frizers Farm Land adjacent Orchard Lodge Sonning Eye RG4 6TN. This is linked to the application below and a combined response will be drafted, see below. 

P18/0941/DA Appeal: Without planning permission, the construction of a car park comprising an area of hard surfacing, an earth bund, bollard lighting and a customer waiting shelter. Frizers Farm Land adjacent Orchard Lodge Sonning Eye RG4 6TN. Strong local opposition had been expressed to the council by residents. Richard Berkley will look at the transport assessment and the Chairman will draft a response to be circulated to all Councillors before submission to the Planning Inspectorate by December 19th.

       Applications Granted 

P18/S3041/FUL Variation of condition 2 (approved plans) of planning permissions P17/SS0259/FUL and P17/S0260/LB Demolition of existing garages and ancillary structures; conversion of third and fourth floors of Mill building to form three apartments with related works on other floors; conversion of rehearsal/accommodation building to form two dwellings; and all associated works. (Amended by plans received 2017_03_01 to include more parking spaces) (Amended by plans 2017_06_01 to include car port). The Mill at Sonning Sonning Eye RG4 6TY
 
151/18 Eye & Dunsden Village Hall Following grants from our District Councillor and the parish council, he village hall has been able to purchase new kitchen appliances. Building regulations are still awaited to enable the final tranche of major funding to be received.
152/18 Community Orchard The plan of the Community Orchard was obtained from Dexter & Montague solicitors in Reading, who hold other documents on behalf of the council. The lease can now be completed. (Councillor Berkley to action)
153/18 Applications for Grants & Donations The Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal will receive a £100 this year as it is 100 years since the end or WW1.
154/18 Allotments One rent is still awaited. The Clerk will contact the tenant. (Clerk to action)
155/18 Local Housing Developments The inspector dismissed the Gladman appeal. Thanks had been expressed to the work undertaken by the Chairman and CAGE. Other possible local sites for future housing are being considered by SODC with an announcement expected on Dec 5th.
156/18 Highways Footpaths & Open Spaces  
156.01/18 Playhatch Phone Box area Richard Berkley has arranged for the insertion of posts and tidying the area near the bus stop. This is in hand.
156.02/18 Dunsden Green Phone Box The renovation is progressing well. New INFORMATION signs have been designed and purchased. The next step will be to furnish inside the box. 
156.03/18 Parking on Dunsden Green This is probably due to the building work being carried out in the immediate area. It will be watched.
156.04/18 Playhatch Drainage improvements The process of clearing these out has not progressed yet. This will be chased. (Cllr Berkley to action) 
   157/18 Minerals David Bartholomew had summarised the key points from the Liaison Meeting: 
· 52,000 tonnes of sand/gravel have been extracted to date
· The internal road for backfill leading from the A4155 to the weighbridge has been constructed, as has the weighbridge itself
· Construction of the junction on the A4155 to the internal road has now commenced and will take around eight weeks
· Backfilling will commence in January
· Test drilling for a potential new site adjacent to Shiplake College is currently taking place (this is in response to the OCC call for potential future sites some ten years ahead)
Playhatch Pit Liaison Group Richard Berkley is the PC representative when Grabloader has a liaison meeting relating to the drains at Playhatch. 
 158/18 Matters for future consideration 
The meeting closed at 9.10pm.


Date of next meeting: January 15th 2019

